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Contact
If you require further information or you would like a copy of this agenda in another format, 
e.g. large print, please contact Jodie Kloss/Alan Garside in Legal and Property Services on 
01923 278376 or by email to legalanddemocratic@watford.gov.uk .

mailto:legalanddemocratic@watford.gov.uk


Welcome to this meeting.  We hope you find these notes useful.

Access

Access to the Town Hall after 5.15 pm is via the entrance to the Customer Service Centre 
from the visitors’ car park.

Visitors may park in the staff car park after 4.00 p.m.  This is a Pay and Display car park.  
From 1 April 2016 the flat rate charge is £2.00.  

The Committee Rooms are on the first floor of the Town Hall and a lift is available.

Induction loops are available in the Committee Rooms.

Toilets (including disabled)

Toilets are situated on the first floor, near the Committee Rooms.

Fire /Emergency instructions

In the event of a fire alarm sounding, vacate the building immediately following the 
instructions given by the Democratic Services Officer.

 Do not use the lifts
 Do not stop to collect personal belongings
 Go to the assembly point at the Pond and wait for further instructions
 Do not re-enter the building until authorised to do so.

Mobile Phones

Please ensure that mobile phones are switched off or on silent before the start of the 
meeting.

Filming / Photography / Recording / Reporting

Please note: this meeting might be filmed / photographed / recorded / reported by a party 
other than Watford Borough Council for subsequent broadcast or publication.

If you do not wish to have your image / voice captured you should let the Chair or 
Democratic Services Officer know before the start of the meeting.



Agenda

Part A – Open to the Public

1. Petition - Northfield Gardens 

A petition has been received from Watford Borough Council which the chair has 
agreed to receive at this meeting.  At the time of agenda publication the petition 
had 37 signatures including 34 from Watford residents:

“We the undersigned petition the council to make Northfield Gardens a safer place 
for children, parents and carers who are crossing the road to and from school 
before someone gets seriously hurt.  What is it going to take before someone 
listens?

The council really needs to consider putting in bollards, railings or some sort of 
crossing to stop negligent drivers compromising the safety of our children on their 
journey to and from school. The parking over driveways, on the yellow lines and 
on the school yellow zig zag lines is just getting worse and someone will end up 
getting seriously hurt!”

2. South West Herts Growth and Transport Plan (Odette Carter, HCC) 

3. Town Centre (public realm projects - Ring Road) (Andy Smith, WBC) 

4. Town Centre (public realm projects - Clarendon Road) (Odette Carter, HCC) 

5. EV charging strategy and consultation on EV charging points in residential areas (Andy 
Smith, WBC and Peter Simpson HCC) 

6. Highways Locality Budget update ( Ian Richardson, HCC) 

7. HST - maintenance categories - who does what (Rob Payne, Ringway) 

8. Highways advice to the local planning authority (Nick Gough, HCC) 
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